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REPORT AUTHOR: County Councillor Rosemarie Harris, Portfolio Holder 
for Property, Buildings and Housing          

SUBJECT: Question from County Councillor Matthew Dorrance        

The Cultural Hub Development is great news for Brecon and very welcome 
investment but my community are rightly concerned about the Council's plans 
for the current Library building.
 
Will the Cabinet Member inform Council what the administration is planning to 
do with the site when the Library moves to the new location?

Answer from the Portfolio Holder for Property, Buildings and Housing 

Work on Brecon’s Cultural Hub is underway and is scheduled to open in the summer 
of 2018.  Once work on the new cultural facility has been completed, Brecon Library 
will be moving to the new site.

Interest has been shown in the current library building but Powys County Council is 
exploring a number of options regarding its future. Regeneration will be at the 
forefront of the council’s mind when exploring these options.


